


In December, | sent a letter to all Member States requesting their suggestions on possible topics to
discuss during the Conference. | am very glad to emphasize that more than 30 responses that Member
States sent us. Based on these inputs, the High-Level Conference will focus on sharing of
information, prevention of violent extremism, including preventing terrorist use of cyberspace and
modern technologies, addressing the life cycle of the foreign terrorist fighter phenomenon and the
United Nations’ role in promoting international cooperation.

The Secretary-General is writing to Member States inviting them to nominate a delegation led by the









